

P: +61 7 3262 0262 clayfield.qld.edu.au

Dear Parents/Caregivers,

QGPIS ANDREWS CUP ASSOCIATION - INTERSCHOOL SWIMMING CARNIVAL

Date: Monday 7 March 2022

Venue: The Sleeman Sports Complex, Chandler Aquatic Centre

Cnr Old Cleveland & Tilley Roads.

Time: The Carnival commences at 10:00am and concludes at approximately 1:45pm

What Children Wear:

Clayfield College shorts, Andrews Cup representative shirt, white socks, sports shoes and school sports cap. School togs to be worn underneath.

What to Take:

Clayfield College swim cap/goggles

Towel

Clayfield College tracksuit top (if needed)

Slides/Thongs

Underclothes for after the carnival

FOOD AND DRINK for the day. (There will be no canteen facilities available for students)

Transport:

Students are to assemble in Bayview Terrace at **7:40am** and will return to Clayfield College by 2:30pm approx. Transport will be by chartered bus. <u>Parents may collect their child after the presentation has concluded outside of the main entrance of The Sleeman Sports Complex. <u>Please ensure that your daughter/s name has been marked off by a Clayfield College staff member before departing.</u> Other parents may wish to collect their children from Bayview Tce at 2:30pm on our return to the College, otherwise students will return to class.</u>

Parents:

With COVID restrictions relaxed, although still in place for all schools, spectators may attend this competition. **Masks** must be worn and **social distancing** observed wherever possible. All parents/spectators must remain seated in the EASTERN grandstand. Parents/spectators are not to approach their daughter/s or school groups whilst they are inside this venue.

Please note, any student that becomes unwell during the day will be required to isolate immediately in the venue's COVID Safe First Aid Room. A parent/caregiver will be contacted and required to collect their child promptly from the venue.

An Andrews Cup Code of Behaviour is attached for perusal by all attending the competition.

Clayfield College will be swimming in Lane 6.

Please complete the linked <u>form</u> indicating your daughter's transport arrangements before Thursday 3 March 2022.

We look forward to an enjoyable day.

Kind regards,

Mrs Peta Richardson Andrews Cup Coordinator **Mrs Audrey Fellowes**

Deputy Principal-Head of Primary